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SYNOPSIS 
A motion is requested to award a Professional Services contract for preparation of the 2010 Neighborhood 
Traffic Study to Kenig, Lindgren, O’Hara, Aboona, Inc. (KLOA, Inc.) of Rosemont, Illinois in the amount 
of $24,000. 
 
STRATEGIC PLAN ALIGNMENT 
The Five Year Plan and Goals for 2010-2014 identified Quality Infrastructure and Facilities.   
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
The FY10 budget does not provide funding for this project. However, ample funding is available in the  
Capital Projects Fund. 
    
RECOMMENDATION 
Approval on the September 21, 2010, active agenda. 
 
BACKGROUND 
On November 10, 2009 a recommendation was forwarded to Village Council from the Transportation and 
Parking Commission to restrict turn movements at the intersection of 55th Street and Washington Street.  
Concerns were expressed by Council about the impact these restrictions would have on traffic, as well as 
Village resources that would be needed to enforce this restriction.  Council requested additional 
information in the form of a detailed study.   

The purpose of the proposed 2010 Neighborhood Traffic Study project is twofold.  The first is to 
thoroughly study a neighborhood with a the goal of mitigating issues of travel speed, cut-through traffic, 
pedestrian/traffic conflicts, intersection controls, street network performance, and overall neighborhood 
safety issues.  The outcome of this study will be a set of recommendations that will improve intersection 
controls for this neighborhood.  The neighborhood proposed to be studied is bounded by 55th Street to the 
south, Main Street to the west, Maple Avenue to the north, and Fairview Avenue to the east. 

The second purpose of this project is to perform a detailed study of the intersection of 55th and 
Washington Streets, which is part of this defined neighborhood.   This will include a thorough 
investigation of the conditions that are contributing to crashes at this location, recommendations for 
mitigating crashes as well as a discussion of likely traffic impacts caused by implementing these 
recommendations.   This project will include extensive resident participation.   

A Request for Proposal was posted on the Village’s website on 7/19/2010 and fourteen submittals were 
received.  After reviewing the proposals KLOA is recommended based upon their experience with this 
type of project, the project manager’s experience and their experience with neighborhood meetings for this 
type of project.  Of the four highest ranked responding consultants, KLOA  proposed the lowest fee for the 
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presented scope of work.  This project is anticipated to be complete by the end of November 2010.   
KLOA recently completed similar studies for the Village of Mount Prospect, and also for the Villages of 
Deer Park, LaGrange Park, Morton Grove, and Oak Park.    
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